
CORPORATION OF THE 

TOWNSHIP OF BILLINGS 

 

AGENDA 

 May 27th, 2021 7:00 p.m.            Electronic Meeting  

 

   

 

1. OPEN 

 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA         

 

3. DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST        

 

4. ADOPTION OF MINUTES     

        

5. DELEGATIONS             

               

6. COMMITTEE REPORTS             

          

7. OLD BUSINESS         

                

8. NEW BUSINESS     

a) 2021 Senior of the Year 

Nominations 

 

9.  CORRESPONDENCE 

 

10. INFORMATION 

 

11. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

 

12. CLOSED SESSION    

a)    Identifiable Individual 

 

13. CONFIRMING BY-LAW 

 

14. ADJOURNMENT     

    

   



2021 Nominations for Senior of the Year 

Nominee Detail 

Jim Chambers His efforts in distributing food during the 

first lockdown and his previous efforts in 

the recreation committee should be 

commended!! 

Jim Chambers He has helped me in countless ways over 

this past year, as he has many others in my 

neighborhood and elsewhere. He never 

hesitates to respond to a call for assistance 

no matter what the problem. I could go on. 

Jim Chambers His help during the food distribution was 

above and beyond. Always there to help 

with a smile (even if it was behind a mask)! 

Jim Chambers For his outstanding contribution during the 

COVID crises. 

Charlene Chambers She has been very active in the community 

since she and her husband arrived in 

Billings. She has been and remains on 

many of the township committees. She 

always seems to have boundless energy 

and is always enthusiastic and happy as 

she volunteers in so many ways. Whatever 

needs to be done – Charlene is there. 

Before covid Charlene was very active 

volunteering for many church and township 

events. However, since covid struck 

Charlene has still been very visible and 

helpful when she can as in regular food 

distribution to seniors. I think Charlene 

deserves the award. 
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Tiana Mills

To: Kathy McDonald
Subject: RE: 2021 Senior of the Year Award / Prix de la personne âgée de l’année de l’Ontario 

2021

From: Ontario Volunteer Service Awards (MHSTCI) <OntarioVolunteerServiceAwards@ontario.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 12, 2021 1:29 PM 
To: Ontario Volunteer Service Awards (MHSTCI) <OntarioVolunteerServiceAwards@ontario.ca> 
Subject: 2021 Senior of the Year Award / Prix de la personne âgée de l’année de l’Ontario 2021 
 
 
Dear Mayor, Reeve and Members of Council: 
 
I am writing to invite you to submit a nomination for the 2021 Senior of the Year Award.  
 
Our seniors have worked hard to help to build this great province that all Ontarians enjoy today. This 
award gives each municipality in Ontario the opportunity to honour one of their outstanding local 
seniors and the contributions they’ve made to enrich the social, cultural, or civic life of their 
community.  
 
This year, the nomination deadline has been extended to May 31, 2021.  
 
For more information and to download the nomination form, please visit the Senior of the Year 
webpage. Once you submit a nomination, a personalized certificate with your nominee’s name will be 
sent to you. I encourage you to present it to your nominee in June in conjunction with Seniors’ 
Month.    
 
I would also encourage you to promote Seniors Month in your community, as much as possible. This 
year’s theme is Stay Safe, Active and Connected. For more information, keep checking the Seniors’ 
Month webpage: Celebrating seniors in Ontario. 
 
The government of Ontario is proud to work with municipalities on this initiative. Seniors have 
generously offered their time, knowledge and expertise to make this province a great place to live, 
and it is important we recognize those valuable contributions.   
 
If you have any questions about the 2021 Senior of the Year Award, please contact the Volunteer 
Recognition Unit at OntarioVolunteerServiceAwards@ontario.ca.  
 
Thank you in advance for your support of local seniors and Seniors’ Month. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(Original signed by) 

Raymond Cho  
Minister for Seniors and Accessibility 
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May 7, 2021 
 
Dear Mayor, Reeve and Members of Council: 
 
I am writing to invite you to submit a nomination for the 2021 Senior of the Year Award.  
 
Our seniors have worked hard to help to build this great province that all Ontarians 
enjoy today. This award gives each municipality in Ontario the opportunity to honour 
one of their outstanding local senior enrich the 
social, cultural, or civic life of their community.  
 
This year, the nomination deadline has been extended to May 31, 2021.  
 
For more information and to download the nomination form, please visit the Senior of 
the Year webpage. Once you submit a nomination, a personalized certificate with your 

sent to you. I encourage you to present it to your nominee in 
June in conjunction with .    
 
I would also encourage you to promote Seniors Month in your community, as much as 
possible.  theme is Stay Safe, Active and Connected. For more information, 
keep checking the : Celebrating seniors in Ontario, 
 
The government of Ontario is proud to work with municipalities on this initiative. Seniors 
have generously offered their time, knowledge and expertise to make this province a 
great place to live, and it is important we recognize those valuable contributions.   
 
If you have any questions about the 2021 Senior of the Year Award, please contact the 
Volunteer Recognition team at OntarioVolunteerServiceAwards@ontario.ca.  
 
Thank you in advance for your support . 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Raymond Cho  
Minister for Seniors and Accessibility 


